
        December 2021 
 

“For unto you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour, which is Christ the Lord.” Luke 2:11 
 

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

 

God has been doing some amazing things here in South Africa. In the middle 

of October, myself, and Lorna Mitchell (along with P) moved unto the LFM 

property into our newly completed townhouses. It is such a blessing to all be 

on property and see the Lord working. We also welcomed a new Little Fish 

and Lord willing at the beginning of 2022 will be able to open our baby      

haven. To do this, we need to upgrade our electricity infrastructure, which 

will cost well over $20,000. While some funds have come in, we still need the 

Lord to supply the remainder of the finances, please pray with us and consider giving to this need.  

 

The Abundant Life Baptist Church family is thriving, and we are seeing people accept 

Christ and follow the Lord in believer’s baptism. I continue to teach the children’s 

Sunday School class which usually includes 8-10 children. December is a busy 

month, but we are excited to celebrate the birth of Christ and share Christ’s love with 

those around us.  

 

At the end of October, I was able to submit my final documents to the South African 

Nursing Council. I now must wait for the US nursing board and my nursing school 

complete their portion. Please continue to pray me through this process of licensing.  

 

Over the last month or so, I have had the opportunity to work at an expectant mother’s 

home. Many of these moms are young, some homeless, and many afraid and in need 

of the Savior. I have had the opportunity to sit and calm some of their fears, pray with them, and provide some 

reassurance.  

 

Recently a news report was published here in South Africa that stated, “More than 600 girls aged 9 and 

10 gave birth in South Africa in 2020.” The people of South Africa need JESUS!  

 

THANK YOU FOR ALLOWING THE LORD TO USE YOU TO FURTHER THE GOSPEL AND 

REACH THE ABANDONED AND ORPHANED CHILDREN OF PORT ELIZABETH.  

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support, 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

Hannah Bennett 

HANNAH BENNETT  

MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

 Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall, 
Port Elizabeth, SA 6034; Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org  

 Little Fish Ministries: https://littlefishministries.org  
 Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org) 

 Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church Coudersport, PA 

PRAISES: 
--House on LFM property completed 

--Nursing council acceptance of documents  

--Baptisms and church growth 

PRAYERS: 
--Health (asthma specifically) 

--Nursing License Registration 

--Building projects and financial needs 

--Increased crime and safety 

--Electrical infrastructure needs 

--Abundant Life Baptist Church  

--LFM Team in SA & on deputation 

  

 

Measuring our Little Fish 
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